
RESCUE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 
2390 BASS LAKE ROAD 

RESCUE, CA 95672 
 
 

NOTICE  

OF 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Education of the Rescue Union School 
District intends to conduct a Public Hearing on February 8, 2022 at 6:30 P.M. to consider 
input from the public and a resolution on the proposed adoption of school facilities fees on 
residential, commercial and industrial development. The fees are proposed to be levied at 
the K-12 rate of $4.08 per square foot for residential construction and $0.66 per square foot 
for commercial/industrial construction. Rescue Union School District shares the fee with the 
El Dorado Union High School District, with Rescue USD collecting 61% or $2.49 per square 
foot for residential construction and $0.40 per square foot for commercial/industrial 
construction, and would be levied for the purpose of funding the construction and 
reconstruction of school facilities pursuant Education Code section 17620. 
 
The Developer Fee Justification Report for the proposed school facilities fees is on file in 
the office of the Superintendent, and is available for public review. Members of the public 
are invited to provide comment at the Public Hearing, or, in writing, which is received on or 
before February 4, 2022. 
 
Any person challenging in court the decision made at the conclusion of the Public Hearing 
may be limited to raising only those issues raised at such hearing or in correspondence 
delivered to the school district prior to the close of such hearing.  
 
If you desire additional information concerning the above, please contact Lisa Donaldson 
at (530) 677-4461. 
 
 

RESCUE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 
S/By Lisa Donaldson 

Assistant Superintendent of Business Services 
 

Published:   January 26, 2022 (1st Notice) 
February 4, 2022 (2nd Notice) 
Mountain Democrat 
 

Posted  January 26, 2022 
 

 


